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September 2022 
 
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Welcome back to a new school year and a warm welcome to our new parents.  
 
The following information will help everyone be prepared for a new school year.  
 
PE 
 
Please remember to send your children to school in their PE kit on school days.  We do expect every child 
to be in school PE kit this year not their own clothes.  
 
PE Days 
 
Reception: Thursday outdoor 
Year 1:  Monday indoor, Wednesday outdoor 
Year 2:  Monday indoor, Wednesday outdoor 
Year 3:  Monday outdoor, Thursday indoor 
Year 4:  Tuesday indoor, Thursday outdoor 
Year 5:  Wednesday outdoor, Friday indoor 
Year 6:  Wednesday outdoor, Thursday indoor 
 
School Uniform 
 
We look forward to seeing everyone in school uniform.  Please remember to name all school uniform.  All 
lost property without a name is donated to local charity shops after two weeks or so.  
 
New IT systems 
 
The school’s computers were rebuilt in the summer holidays.  The staff and pupil computers work even 
better.  Staff are getting used to the changes.  If you do not receive a reply to an important email in good 
time, please ring the school and let us know. 
 
Healthy and Safe Snacks and Packed Lunches  
 
Children in Nursery to Year 2 are given a piece of fruit by the school for a snack in the morning.  If you send 
your child to school with a snack or packed lunch please do your best to provide healthy options when 
possible. 
 
We are a nut free school we have staff and pupils with nut allergies, so please avoid sandwich fillings such 
as nut-based chocolate spread.  
 
Arriving at School on Time 
 
Please arrive at school on time - classroom doors open at 08.45am and close at 08.55 am.   
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Parking 
 
It is difficult to park near the school.  We have safety signs on the roads around the school to create safe 
crossing places for children.  If you are running late parking will be difficult and stressful for you and your 
children.  
 
Returning to School 
 
We know returning to school is a very busy time for families and can be stressful for some.   It is a big 
change that we all need to manage.  Please remember we are here to help you and not judge you.   
 
If you are finding the return to school difficult, please let your child’s class teacher know, by helping you we 
help every child receive the education they deserve. 
 
Our very best wishes for a very happy school year! 
 
 
Rob Litten 
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